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No materials may be copied or reproduced for sale or for any other purposes
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directors.
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SPRING 2020 APPROACH

We are living in a unique and uncertain time. It is mid-March, and the COVID-19 pandemic has
arrived in every state in the United States. With concern for the welfare of our members, the
spring "in-person" section meeting in April has been postponed. The Dallas Chapter, our host
for the spring section meeting, has graciously offered to host the fall section meeting in
October instead. The location and hotel in McKinney, Texas, will remain the same. | am grateful
to the chapter for their hard work, and look forward to seeing the results in October rather
than April this year.

Instead of the in-person section meeting, we will hold a telephonic business meeting on
Saturday, April 25th. More details will be forthcoming in email blasts and postings on the
website. A major agenda item is election of new officers and board. The nominees and their
bios are listed in this edition of the Approach. A big thank you to the Nominating Committee of
Sue Osborne, Sandra Leder, and Stephenie Roberts. They worked tirelessly to bring you
outstanding candidates, who will provide excellent leadership the next two years.

On a lighter note, the new website www.scs99s.org has launched! Heather Hodge has done a
remarkable job in creating a visually exciting and inviting website for YOU to find all your South
Central Section information. Please enjoy the new experience! We are thrilled with the results,
on which more will be built over the next few months. Many, many thanks to Heather for her
creativity and persistence, to Linda Horn for her wisdom and experience, and to Monica
Randolph-Graham for her insightful contributions. Please send your chapter photos and
articles to Heather to post on the website or to include in future issues of the Approach.

And many thanks to the Brazos River Chapter for a great job hosting the fall section meeting in
Abilene, TX. It was an honor to participate in dedicating the gravesite to honor Vera Dawn
Walker, a charter member of The 99s. The local police provided an escort from the hotel to the
cemetery, and a few highlights of Vera Dawn'’s aviation career were shared during a brief
ceremony. The theme of history and The 99s 90th anniversary continued on Saturday
afternoon at the WASP museum in nearby Sweetwater. What a treat.

At this time, plans are still in place for the International Conference and annual meeting in Long
Beach, CA on July 8-12. Who can resist a chance to spend a few nights aboard the Queen Mary!
And have High Tea to celebrate our AEMSF scholarship winners. The conference promises a full
schedule of interesting and educational tours, seminars, and workshops, along with
scholarship and awards banquets. Should there be a change in plans, it will be posted on the
website and included in the international newsletter.

This spring telephonic section meeting will be my last as your governor. These past two years
have “flown” by. It has been an honor to serve you and a privilege to represent you at
International board meetings and at section meetings. | am grateful for the opportunity to
work with such an amazing group of women pilots.

Blue Skies,

Goetfchen




Editorial Comment by Heather Hodge

| hope everyone had a fantastic new year, and the beginning of 2020 is treating you and your loved
ones kindly. This marks the second issue of the Approach under my belt as Editor-in-Chief, and | think |
am ironing out the kinks. However, | would love to hear your feedback to ensure | am capturing all the
voices of our section. Additionally, | want to highlight topics relevant to you. If you have an idea, email
me, and we will figure out a way to work that into the publication or website. The Approach will be
working closely with the website. You may see some things shift from the Approach to the website and

vise versa. These publications will be used in conjunction with one another to highlight our section.

Thank you for allowing me the privilege to share your stories and usher our section into a modern

age. | truly am blessed to be surrounded by incredible, strong role models, friends, and pilots!

Blue Skies and Tailwinds,

Heattier Hodge Licol

Email: approach@scs99s.org PHASE ONE COMPLETE!

Cell: 479.619.6405 New website. Available Now!
Personal Email:
heather.hodge25@gmail.com

Contact Information:

AMBASSADOR|ARKANSAS|COLORADO|KANSAS|LOUISIANA|NEBRASKA |
[NEW MEXICO|OKLAHOMA |TEXAS |

DID YOU
KNOW

You can find contact information for those in
your chapter? Visit www.ninety-nines.org, member
area on the upper right, log in, select directory on

the right hand column menu, and search your

chapter!

You can connect on a larger scale: Join Ninety Nines in Google Groups to:
https://groups.google.com/d/forum/ninetynines and apply to be a member! It's freel!
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Proposed SCS Bylaw Amendment

DISCUSSION TOPIC FOR THE SPRING SECTION MEETING

PREAMBLE

Currently the South Central Section bylaws permit officers to serve a single two-year term within a six year period. Directors are
permitted to serve two two-year terms within a six-year period. A member has proposed that the treasurer be permitted to serve
two terms within six years, the same as the term limit for directors.

ARTICLE VI — BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Section 5. Number of terms

A. Offices. A &% person shall hold the office of Governor, Vice-Governor, and Secretary s#Fress+#+er for ne more than one
term within a six-year period. A person shall hold the office of Treasurer for no more than two terms within a six-year

period.

Pro:

It is getting increasingly difficult to find candidates for the office of Treasurer. (Possible reasons: Treasurer is a position of
fiduciary responsibility that not many want to take on. The need to learn the bookkeeping system and financial reporting, which
is complex. The technology has complexities with inter-related spreadsheets. Not everyone is tech-savvy nor comfortable with
the process.) Allowing a Treasurer to serve two terms instead of one could allow the business of the corporation to continue
uninterrupted.

The officer will be more experienced in her second term and will be more effective.
Con:

Possibility of one officer wielding too much authority.

No introduction of new ideas.

Possible candidates might hesitate to serve two terms but feel pressure to do so.

It could lengthen the time a candidate moves through the different offices and prevent her candidacy because of age-related
health or other problems.

Some believe that permitting a second term at the international level is hurting us.

Financial Impact: None

Legal Impact: None

SCS Board: Concurs
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South Central Section Officers 2020-2022

WE WILL BE VOTING DURING THE SPRING SECTION MEETING

The Nominating Committee for the years 2018 - 2020 thanks those South Central Section
members who have graciously agreed to lead our section for the next 2 years 2020 - 2022.
Since there are no contested offices, we will vote by acclamation at the spring section
meeting in Texas instead by ballot. Below is a brief outline of the candidates

GOVERNOR: MONICA RANDOLPH-GRAHAM
Joined 99s: 12/2012 Chapter: Fort Worth

Currently serving as vice governor 2018-2020 South Central Section, currently Fort
Worth Chapter Chairman, served as vice chairman, is membership chairman, served on
the International 99s Museum of Women Pilots board, worked with International Board
of The 99s in various capacities, plus being active in her community, she takes pride in
her organizational skills and ability to plan, coordinate, delegate and facilitate. She is
highly motivated to promote the 99s and provide aviation education to the next
generation of women pilots.

VICE-GOVERNOR: LAURIE ADAMS PEAKE
Joined 99s: 1/2016 Chapter: Dallas

Currently serving as Spring 2020 conference chairman for hosting Dallas Chapter.
Previously she has served as Dallas Chapter Chairman. Laurie teaches multi engine at
Diamond Flight Center of Texas in Arlington, owned by a fellow 99. Laurie is constantly
inspired by the women in the 99s, and strives to promote the organization and
encourage women to follow their aviation dreams.

SECRETARY: KATHY CLARK
Joined 99s: 10/1991 Chapter: Houston

Has served her chapter as newsletter assistant and editor, chapter vice-chairman,
treasurer, and co-chairman. After college she worked for the airlines as a flight
attendant which sparked an interest in learning to fly. Having married into a family of
aviators who encouraged her, she received her pilot license in 1991. Her background of
teaching school has helped her with mentoring student pilots which is something she
enjoys. She and husband Mike own a Beechcraft Sierra. She has also spoken to student
groups about flying.
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South Central Section Officers 2020-2022

WE WILL BE VOTING DURING THE SPRING SECTION MEETING

TREASURER: AILEEN HUMMEL
Joined 99s: 07/1998 Chapter: Fort Worth

Currently serving as a director for the South Central Section, prior to that she was the
secretary for the South Central Section. She has served as assistant editor of the
Approach. Has been treasurer of the Fort Worth Chapter and chapter chair, so she
brings experience with EXCEL spreadsheets and looks forward to working with
Elizabeth Frankowski.

DIRECTOR: KATHY SPAHR
Joined 99s: 07/1996 Chapter Nebraska

My connection with aviation has been lifelong. My dad was a pilot and the first time |
took the controls of an airplane | was six years old with him in his Mooney Mite. |
soloed in 1969 at the age of 18. My flying was off and on through the years. I've owned
three airplanes. Received my instrument rating in 2013. I've been a timer for the Air
Race Classic many times. What a great job they do! | am currently vice chairman for the
Nebraska Chapter and was chapter chairman for many years. | joined the 99s in 1996. |
am also on the board of the International Forest of Friendship. As a director of the
South Central Section, | will support the governor and the board and will perform the
duties requested of me.

DIRECTOR: REBECCA "BECKY” SMITH
Joined 99s: 05/2005 Chapter Austin Hill Country

Past chairman and current Membership Committee Chairman of the Austin Hill
Country Chapter; I've been a member since 2005. Learning to fly a little later in life, |
savored every moment in the air. We've owned 4 different airplanes and live in an
airport community. With goals of increasing and retaining our membership, | look
forward to working with and supporting this board and the entire organization.
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South Central Section Officers 2020-2022

WE WILL BE VOTING DURING THE SPRING SECTION MEETING

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: KAYLEE JEFFRIES
Joined 99s: 09/2015 Chapter  Dallas

She is currently serving as Dallas Chapter Chairman and previously served as
fundraising chairman at another chapter. Kaylee is currently a CFl at Addison and
working on her CFll & MEI, and pursuing a career in the commercial airlines. She
thoroughly enjoys instructing and promoting women in all roles of aviation. Kaylee is
very appreciative of all the encouragement and friendships The 99s has provided and
strives to bring the same kind of support to others.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: JO CUNNINGHAM
Joined 99s: 09/2018 Chapter  Rio Grande Norte

| have been a member of The Ninety-Nines since September 2018. | am currently
secretary for the Rio Grande Norte Chapter 99s in New Mexico. | am thrilled and
honored to have been asked to serve on the Nominating Committee for the South
Central Section. | have been an officer in numerous organizations for over 30 years,
including president & secretary of the Rio Grande Chapter of the National Contract
Management Association (NCMA). | also served on NCMA's National Board of Directors
in 2003-2004. | am a pilot & a member of the Kirtland Aero Club in Albuquerque, NM.
My goal is to recruit enthusiastic, well-qualified candidates who are willing to contribute
their experience and skills to make the South Central Section the best! | look forward to
meeting many of you in person in the years ahead.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: GRETCHEN JAHN
Joined 99s: 12/1985 Chapter Colorado

As current governor she is automatically on the 2020 -2022 Nominating Committee




COCKPITS AND
COFFEE

SOUTH CENTRAL SECTION MEETING SPRING 2020

Join the Zoom Meeting

Learn more about the Zoom Meeting at
WWW.Scs99s.org/meeting-accommodations

Keeping our members safe and healthy during the COVID-19 pandemic is of utmost
importance to the section. Therefore, we have decided to teleconference the spring section
meeting. We will be using the platform Zoom to conduct our business. The new website has
current section meeting information, as well as some tutorials on how to use Zoom. We
encourage you to familiarize yourself with this platform and reach out with questions about
the use of Zoom ahead of the meeting.

We believe this technology will inspire members to participate in the section meeting who do
not usually get to attend the destination meetings. Additionally, we encourage the use of
your camera during this event. Seeing smiling faces helps combat the feeling of isolation
during this time of social distancing.

We are all'in this together!



https://www.scs99s.org/meeting-accommodations
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STAYING CONNECTED

Ambassador Chapter

No Limits
BY KAREN ROSIER

The Ambassador Chapter is the Online Chapter
of The Ninety-Nines. It is great for pilots with
crazy schedules and/or pilots who live abroad.
We have members from the US and other
countries all over the world. Our members are
women pilots who fly for major airlines,
corporate jets, helicopters, who are learning to
fly, who are teaching others how to fly, and
everyone in between. There are geological
distances between us, but that does not hinder
us from bonding and supporting each other.
Friendships have developed over the years and
many opportunities to meet fellow women pilots
over the world with the same interest in and love
for aviation have been created. Email, a website
for members only, Facebook, monthly meetings
using video conference software, and a digital
newsletter  are our main means of
communication.

Although we are a digital chapter, all benefits as a
member of The Ninety-Nines, such as applying for
one of the many scholarships or participating in the
PPLI program, are available. We are an all-volunteer
cadre of women pilots who serve 2-year terms in
the chapter leadership. We've got a chapter
chairman, a vice-chairman, secretary, and
treasurer. Furthermore, we have a chapter
committee consisting of a newsletter editor, a
membership chairman, a webmaster, and the
AEMSF scholarship chairman. If you're interested in
learning how you can be an active part of our team,
we'd love to tell you about how you might be able
to volunteer a little time and make a big difference!
Do you want to reach out to the Chapter
Leadership? Please send an email
to contact@ambassador99s.org.
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CONTINUING EDUCATION

Arkansas Chapter

New Year. New Us
BY JULIE HALL-DEN BOER

The Arkansas Chapter of the Ninety-Nines
started a new year and a new decade with a
kickoff meeting in January. While the Saturday
chosen for the meeting brought freezing
precipitation and slick roads, it didn't slide any
enthusiasm away from a cheerful gathering of
women in Bentonville that brought several
new members to the  Ninety-Nines
organization. The February meeting featured
guest speakers for an FAA WINGS education
event. A&P maintenance technicians Kelly
Tuszynski and Tom Williams spoke about ways
to keep an airplane happy and what to look for
when renting an airplane from a mechanic’s
perspective. The 0OZ1 Flying Club has
generously allowed the Arkansas Ninety-Nines
to meet in their beautiful club space and
provided an airplane to use for the WINGS
event. To keep members spread across the
state connected, the chapter has been utilizing
ZOOM to allow members to join meetings with
a live online connection.

Featured: Guest speaker Tom Williams

Pictured: FAA Wings Event Attendees

- .
Featured: Guest Speaker Kelly Tuszynski

Looking ahead, the Arkansas Chapter has another guest speaker
planned for the March meeting. Dr. Lisa Low will speak about
staying healthy for women pilots. With the growth in the number of
student pilots in Arkansas, the chapter plans to host “Mixing and
Mentoring” events to encourage and support the growing
community of women pilots in the months before the annual
meeting in June. The Arkansas Ninety-Nines welcomes interested
women to join us at upcoming events. For a list of upcoming events,
check out the chapter’s website https://www.facebook.com/ark99s.



MARCH 2020

PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT

Fort Worth Chapter

Celebrate
BY MONICA RANDOLPH-GRAHAM

New Ratings!

Allison Hoyt |
\Instrument |

Lora Lewis
 ATP, Typed in E170, E190
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TRAILBLAZER

Nebraska Chapter

Member Spotlight
FROM LISA MCWILLIAMS

Sally Van Zandt was born in 1927 in Bushnell,
Nebraska, and attended high school in Cheyenne,
WY, working for her room and board. In 1964 she
graduated from the University of Nebraska with a
Masters in Human Development and Consumer
Science. She became an Assistant Professor of
Family and Consumer Science, conducting
research on widowhood for seniors in Nebraska
and China. In her 30 year career, Sally received
many professional accolades, including
Distinguished Teacher Award and Student
Foundation Builders Award for Outstanding
Advising.

Husband Dean gave her flying lessons for their
25th anniversary. Dean, a retired air traffic
controller, passed away in 2002. They were
married for 58 years.

She soloed in 1970, received her private pilot
license in 1971 and commercial license in 1974.
Over the years, she has flown many types of
single-engine aircraft.

Sally joined the International Ninety-Nines and
Nebraska 99s in 1971 and remains an active
member. She flew in Nebraska air races, poker
runs, Wings for Children, one leg in 1977 for the
anniversary of air mail, as well as flying to 99s
meetings in state and out of state. She assisted at
stops of the Powder Puff Derby and Air Race
Classic. She was active airmarking hangars and
taxiways.

As a 99, she served as chairman and treasurer of
the Nebraska Chapter. She worked with aerospace
education for children and served as an advisor
for the South Central Section. Now at age 92, Sally
remains active in the Nebraska Chapter and
assisted with the joint North Central/South Central
Section meeting this past spring.

She loved to take people up to introduce them to
flying. Many memorable flights were made to the
Bahamas, co-piloting with other 99s, and giving
rides to family and anyone interested in flying.

Pictured: Kathy Spahr, Sally Van Zandt, Linda Sutton-Nutsch,
Carole Sutton.
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COMMUNITY IMPACT

NE Kansas Chapter

2020 Kickoff

BY SARA TOMPSON

Our NE Kansas 99s chapter has had a couple of events to kick-off 2020.

First, Tammy Willits spoke to a Girl Scout Troop over at KOJC, Johnson County

Executive Airport, about aviation, on February 4. Tammy is our key scouting
liaison!

February 9, we finally had our chapter's traditional post-holiday holiday party,
which was rescheduled from January. We had a lovely brunch at J. Wilson's in
Lawrence. We raffled off several items to benefit the Topeka Aviation Explorer
Post - a handmade cushion and a handmade iPad cover by our chairman Laura
Burnham, and an aviator Santa donated by Ann Shaneyfelt. Explorer member Katie
Golder, a student pilot, and Explorers leader and CFll Kermit Crane flew over to
the event, and Katie accepted the funds raised by the raffle!

Pictured: Témrhy Willits and NE Kansas/NW Missouri Girl Scout Trqc:)'(l)b 1272

e w2 o =" k"
Pictured: Chairman Laura Burnham and Explorer member
Katie Golder
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FLY IN FUN!

San Antonio Chapter

Off We Go
BY CHERYL MORA

Gorgeous day to fly yesterday! The plane
Cheryl Mora and Reni Baker share is
finally out of maintenance after nearly 11
months!! Cheryl flew for a half-hour test
flight at San Geronimo, and the plane did
awesome, so then she flew to Uvalde for
lunch at the Hangar 6 Cafe! Reni flew back
to San Geronimo, then Cheryl flew her to
Boerne Stage Airport, where she's finally
tucked away in her hanger again! So great
to fly again!!

Pictured: Reni Baker and Cheryl Mora
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ADVENTURES

Wichita Falls Chapter

The Places We Go
BY MARY LATIMER

The Wichita Falls Chapter of the 99's hosted a fun
trip to Oklahoma City to see the phenomenal
show, “Come From Away.”

We left Wichita Falls early Saturday morning and
enjoyed a tour of the Museum of Women Pilots
before lunch. If you haven't been to this little gem
of a museum, you need to put it on your list.

Beverly Bass and her husband, Tom, joined us at
Kitchen 324 for a great lunch. The food was great.
Fried chicken pot pie!l! Yummy. The company was
even better. So fun to catch up with old friends,
talk about flying, and introduce a few ladies to the
99s and us as individuals. A few members of the
Fort Worth 99s and to one or two non-aviators
joined us.

Then we piled back into our caravan of cars and
headed to the event center. We had an
opportunity for photos and socializing with Beverly
and each other before the show. Of course, the
highlight of the trip was attending the show. It was
great. Special thanks to Kim Jackson, LaVena
Wilson, Harriet Smith, and Monica Randolph-
Graham for providing transportation.

We all had memories of that tragic day. Still, it was
so healing and entertaining to see how 9-11, and
the days after played out for the folks who were
stranded in Gander, and for the locals who went
far beyond expectations to meet their needs and
make them feel welcome in a time of great turmoil.

Pictured: Kneeling: Monica Randolph-Graham, Kim Jackson
Standing: unknown person, Aileen Hummel, Mary Latimer, LaVena Wilson,
Harriet Smith, Anne Jeffries, Joy Mathes

None of us had seen the show previously, and visiting with Tom
and Beverly after the show gave us some new insights on what
happened in Gander. | wish we had been able to visit with them
longer, but they are in high demand and needed to move on to
their next commitment. Tom and Beverly are both so gracious and
an absolute pleasure to be around. We were indeed grateful for
the time they were able to spend with us. Others, like Beverly, are
heroes (she will disagree) because they stepped up and did what
had to be done when fate demanded they do so. Landing the
plane at Gander was not a great test of her mettle. It was all the
demands made of her as captain that she managed over the next
few days that make her a hero, an inspiration, and a role model.
Beverly's journey to becoming a professional pilot started back in
the early 1970s, so she was also a trailblazer for future women
airline pilots.

If you haven't seen “Come From Away” yet, it is an absolute MUST!
If you are lucky enough to visit with Tom and Beverly, then you will
have hit the jackpot for a great experience.
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Upcoming Events

SPRING 2020 SEASON

P oo The 0, &
L :

- Welcome To - 5

Sun ‘n Fun, Lakeland

Hamgar opens 21 11:30 AM - Lunch begins af Noon provided by Smokin® Jim's House of BBQ

NO LUNCH TICKETS Por Parson
WILL BE SOLD AT THE Deadling for tickats:
DO0R! Masch 23, 2000 tickets are fimited

Look Out Look Out Look Out
WASP LUNCHEON KANSAS CHAPTER INTERNATIONAL
AT SUN 'N FUN EVENTS CONFERENCE
Honoring the Volunteers Wanted All Aboard! The Queen
courageous women Mary

pilots of World War Il

KEEP US IN THE ’ \
LOOP!

by Heather Hodge - Approach Editor-in-Chief

Please keep us up to date with your chapter newsletters, events,

!
|
\
and communications. We want to feature you! Send the . S -
m ____.....-r.’:.-ﬂ P hﬁ.‘
¥

information to approach@scs99s.org.

More events have been uploaded to the calendar on the new website! Contact us to get your events added!! 18




ON THE HORIZON

Upcoming Events

SPRING 2020 SEASON

WASP LUNCHEON AT SUN 'N FUN

Sun N Fun is rescheduled to May 5-10. Check their website for the new date for this luncheon. No luncheon
tickets are sold at the door so be sure to register ahead of time. Tickets are $20.

See more information Here

KANSAS CHAPTER LOOKING FOR PILOTS AND VOLUNTEERS

March 28 from 2-5 p.m. the chapter is hosting a Girl Scout activity in Norton Kansas. The purpose is to earn an
aviation badge. Volunteers and pilots welcome.

April 18 (rain date April 25) is the chapter's 'Let's Fly Now' Event at Augusta, Kansas Airport. The goal is to
introduce women of all ages to the joy of flight. Pilots and aircraft welcome.

In June the Air Race Classic stops in Dodge City. The chapter is looking for those who would be interested in
volunteering for this stop.

Contact Bonnie Johnson at avi8rix.johnson@gmail.com

NINETY-NINES INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE

July 8-11 - Hosted by the Southwest Section and located at The Queen Mary in Long Beach, CA.

Click Here for find out more!

SCHOLARSHIPS:

For Ninety-Nines Members Only
Learn more about what scholarships you qualify for at:
https://www.ninety-nines.org/scholarships.htm

For Women in Aviation International Members Only
Learn more about what scholarships you qualify for at:
https://www.wai.org/education/scholarships

FAA.gov Grants and Scholarships
Learn more about what scholarships you qualify for at:
https://www.faa.gov/education/grants_and_scholarships/

19


https://www.ninety-nines.org/scholarships.htm
http://www.scs99s.org/calendar-1
https://www.wai.org/education/scholarships
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APPROACH ORDER FORM | NINETY-NINES SOUTH CENTRAL SECTION
The SCS Approach has been distributed through a link which is emailed to each Section Member.
Additionally, issues are housed on the website: www.scs99s.org. If you wish to receive a paper copy of

the Approach, complete the form below and send it with a check for $10.00 to cover printing/mailing
costs of 2 issues to:

SCS Treasurer: Elizabeth Frankowski, 9710 Burdine Street, Houston, TX 77096-4016 Cell: 713.305.6372
Make your check payable to South Central Section Ninety-Nines
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY:

Date:

Member Name:

Address:

City:

Ninety-Nines Chapter:

| have enclosed a check for $10.00, payable to the South Central Section Ninety-Nines for
mailed copies of the next two issues of the South Central Section Approach.

Signature:

SCHEDULE OF HOST CHAPTERS | NINETY-NINES SOUTH CENTRAL SECTION
AND INTERNATIONAL MEETINGS

April 25, 2020 Spring 2020 Section Meeting - Teleconference via Zoom

July 8-12, 2020 International Conference - Long Beach, California

October 15-18, 2020 Fall 2020 Section Meeting - McKinney, Texas

March 19-21, 2021 Spring 2021 Section Meeting - Baton Rouge, Louisiana

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THESE MEETINGS VISIT:
WWW.SCS99S.ORG/MEETINGS

In the left hand column of www.scs99s.0org select section meetings.



http://www.scs99s.org/meetings.htm
http://www.scs99s.org/meetings.htm

CHAPTER NEWSLETTER CHAIRMEN/EDITORS AND CHAPTER CHAIRMEN
NINETY-NINES SOUTH CENTRAL SECTION

Please send your Chapter Newsletters or communications to Gretchen Jahn, Governor of the South
Central Section!

Please put me on your mailing list or your email list so | can enjoy and share in your fun events and
communications from your chapter.

Gretchen Jahn
11347 Colony Circle
Broomfield, CO 80021-4108
gjahn@knotridge.com
Cell: 303.570.1738
Home: 303.321.1349

SOUTH CENTRAL SECTION APPROACH
HEATHER HODGE, ELLIE BLOCK, AND AILEEN HUMMEL, EDITORS

501 TURTLE CREEK DRIVE
ROGERS, AR 72756

SPRING 2020 VOL.XXXVI NO. 1

UPDATES MIGRATED TO THE NEW WEBSITE
WWW.SCS99S.0RG

Gone West has migrated to the new website under New Horizons.

Some events are mentioned in the Approach however, more are on the calendar on the new website.

New Members will be features on the website.

FEATURES ON THE WEBSITE

New Ratings will be celebrated on the website homepage! Let us know if you have a chapter member we
all need to celebrate!






